
 
 
 
Grade 5 students and members of the Ontario government and police services 
talked about Internet safety at Lansdowne Junior and Senior Public School in 
Toronto on February 13. With the children (from left to right) are Attorney 
General Chris Bentley, Ontario Provincial Police Commissioner Julian Fantino, 
MPP for Etobicoke-Lakeshore Laurel Broten, and Minister of Community Safety 
and Correctional Services Rick Bartolucci. 
 
 
 
Minister Bartolucci: We’re going to conclude now, we’re going to draw this to 
an end. But I didn’t know, Minister Bentley didn’t know and I’m finding out that 
Laurel didn’t know, that you have your own language. Commissioner Fantino 
knows because he monitors it to make sure that it’s appropriate language.  
 
But you have your own language, so let me just ask you a couple of questions. 
 
What does “kk” stand for? 
 
Student: Okay. 
 
Minister Bartolucci: Ok, cool, nice going! Congratulations.  
 
What does “nvm” stand for? 
 
Student: Never mind. 
 
Minister Bartolucci: Alright! Did you realize this? 
 
Minister Bentley: Not until I read the pamphlet! 
 
Minister Bartolucci: And finally, “ppl.” What does “ppl” stand for? 
 
Student: People. 
 
Minister Bartolucci: People.  
 
And in conclusion, let’s be very, very careful when we’re on cyberspace about 
the people we interact with. And that message comes from your parents, your 
teachers, the wonderful police officers that help protect you and the Government 
of Ontario.  
 
Thank you so much for inviting us to spend some time with you today. We have 
thoroughly enjoyed the experience and Mr Tran, you have a wonderful school, 
you should be very, very proud of the tone you’ve set in this school. 


